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 Sand and Sun, SUMMER has begun and always ends with good         
Memories.  ENJOY it!! 
 

  SUMMER EVENTS!!    
Come out and enjoy our great town of Christiana! 

 
Visit www.christianboro.com; click “Event Calendar” to view all upcoming events happening in Christiana. 
 

Tuesday, August 7th is the 35th Anniversary of National Night Out 6:00PM – 8:00PM 
National Night Out is an annual community-building campaign that promotes police-community partnerships 

and neighborhood camaraderie to make our neighborhoods safer, more caring places to live. National Night Out 

enhances the relationship between neighbors and law enforcement while bringing back a true sense of 

community. It also provides a great opportunity to bring police and neighbors together under positive 

circumstances.  Stop by the borough office to meet your Christiana Police Officers. 
 

***CHRISTIANA BOROUGH YARD SALE***  
Saturday, August 25th 8:00 am until ???  Rain or Shine! 

 

Open Houses by The /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴŀ IƛǎǘƻǊƛŎŀƭ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅ ŀǘ ½ŜǊŎƘŜǊΩǎ IƻǘŜƭκ.ƻƴŘ aŀŎƘƛƴŜ /ƻ. 
Refreshments will be available for purchase. 

 
Dates: All on Saturdays- July 14; August 11 and Sept 8. 
Each open house will be staffed with a member from the Historical Society to answer and talk     

                    about the history of the Resistance and to answer your questions.  The items seen in the picture 
will  be displayed at the museum.  They are from the William Parker home known as the 
Riot House.  The last open house (Sept 8) will have exhibits, re-enactors as well as several 
descendants on site to talk about their family participation in the Resistance.  
Open House hours July-August 10am-2pm. September 11am-3pm. 
 

2018 KIDS FIRE EXERIENCE Aug 24th & 25th Camp is FREE to all registered campers ages 5 to 14.   

Register online at www.christianafire.com.  Deadline for registration is 7/21/18. Children will experience various rescue 

and fire demonstrations. Local companies will provide basic fire safety strategies as well as instructional training.  This 
year the theme is ñWhen Seconds Count?ò  Donations for the 2018 Kids Fire Experience are welcomed and 

appreciated.  Any questions regarding the camp please call Kim Moore (610) 470-3745 or email kmoore@christianafire.com. 
 

Friends of the Library Annual Fall Flower/Plant Sale, Saturday, September 22, 2018 @ Lions Park 8 am- 2pm. 

http://www.christianaboro.com/
http://www.christianboro.com/
http://www.christianafire.com/
mailto:kmoore@christianafire.com
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.success.com/sites/default/files/styles/article_main/public/main/articles/happyquotesaboutsummertime.jpg?itok=IO-MJITL&imgrefurl=http://www.success.com/article/11-happy-quotes-about-summertime&docid=1P6hvTTE8S2xqM&tbnid=7JT1ijMw2f3y0M:&vet=10ahUKEwjCtd6OmLbbAhVBq1kKHRQ0DJ8QMwijAigfMB8..i&w=582&h=424&bih=752&biw=1600&q=summer quotes&ved=0ahUKEwjCtd6OmLbbAhVBq1kKHRQ0DJ8QMwijAigfMB8&iact=mrc&uact=8


COMMUNITY PRIDE ς In keeping with the community pride spirit we are asking homeowners, landlords and 
tenants to keep lawns cut, bushes and trees trimmed, curb lines weeded and front porches and sidewalks clear of 
clutter. 
 
Once again stray cats are becoming an issue. Do not feed any stray cats and if you are not Do not start! 
 

SAFETY DAY WITH CHRISTIANA POLICE OFFICER LINAWEAVER 
 

A mother of six contacted the Christiana Police Department in hopes 
of having her home schooled children educated on public safety.  Officer 
Linaweaver set a time and date for June 1st to spend some time with the 
family to educate them about fire and police safety as requested by the mother.  Officer Linaweaver 
discussed what to do if someone they don’t know comes to their door, how to evacuate in the event 
someone breaks into their house or in case of fire. They also talked about when riding their bikes to 
always wear a helmet, who to go to in the event they are separated from parents when out.  They were 
asked their address and parents phone numbers which they all knew.  They were given a tour of the 
police station and police cars.  At the end of the visit the children were given coloring books and 
crayons.  Mom was given a pamphlets of the things Office Linaweaver discussed so she could teach her 
children more information at home.  The mother was very pleased with the time and information that 
Officer Linaweaver gave them.  She stated that her children loved learning about being a police officer, 
seeing the police station and checking out the police car. 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
Contact Mayor Mark Carner:  610.593.1195 or 
Police Chief Richard Finfrock:  610.593.2234 with any concerns. 
Working together will keep Christiana crime & drug free! 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

MEDICATION DROP OFF BOX 
Do you have unwanted or expired prescription or 
over the counter medications, tablets, capsules 
ointments & patches?  7ÅÌÌ ÙÏÕȭÒÅ ÉÎ ÌÕÃËȟ #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÁÎÁ 
Borough now has a Medication Drop off Box located 
at the Borough Hall Building, 10 West Slokom.   
NOT Accepted: Illegal Drugs, needles, inhalers, 
aerosol cans, thermometers, hydrogen peroxide, 
lotions or liquids.  Help prevent dangerous accidents 
with the children in your household by using the 
Medication Drop off Box. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Water/Sewer Emergencies 
If you notice running water on any of the 
streets in the borough or detect an issue 
with the water and/or sewer lines please 
contact the Borough office immediately at 

610.593.5199.  
Emergencies after hours call:  

717.823.8855 
 
 
 

Borough Manager: Carol Pringle 
Phone:  610.593.5199 
Hours: Mon/Tues/Thurs 8:30am-4:30pm 
             Wed/Fri 8:30am – 12 noon 
 
 
 
             Wed/Fri 8:30am – 12noon 

Hydrant Flushing Rescheduled 
Hydrant Flushing will be done on Thursday, 
August 16th beginning at 10:00 am. (Weather 
permitting). Alternate date will be Thursday, 
August 23rd 10:00 am.   It will take 
approximately 4 hours.  Do not do laundry 
during that time as the water may be 
discolored.   

Code Enforcement Officer Anthony Campbell; 610.931.3040 
Green door hangers indicating the code violation will be placed 
on resident’s doors by the code officer, Anthony Campbell. 
These cards are NOT CITATIONS but are FRIENDLY 
REMINDERS to residents to address the noted issues on the 
door hangers. Residents may direct questions regarding a 
violation card they received to Anthony. Remember most 
building projects in the borough may require a permit.  Contact 
Anthony prior to starting a project to verify whether a 
permit is required.   
 

The Christiana Planning Commission is presenting to Christiana Borough Council for consideration an 

Ordinance Regulating the Housing and Care of Chickens within the borough.  Should this pass a Residential 

Chicken Permit will be required and Housing Requirements will be set forth. 



 TRASH/RECYCLE COLLECTION JULY ς SPETEMBER 2018 

Collection Day:  MONDAY 
(Have all refuse and recyclables at curbside before 5:00am on collection days) 
 
The following are the rescheduled holiday collection dates for 2018: 
Labor Day:   Tuesday, September 4 (replaces Monday, September 3) 
 
Yard Waste Collection Dates:  July 9 & 23; August 6 & 20; September 4 & 17   
Put your yard/leaf waste out only on the scheduled dates listed above.   
 
Yard waste ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ƎǊŀǎǎ ŎƭƛǇǇƛƴƎǎΣ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ǊŜǎƛŘǳŜΣ ǎƘǊǳōōŜǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŜŜ ǘǊƛƳƳƛƴƎǎ ƭŜǎǎ ǘƘŀƴ сέ ƛƴ ŘƛŀƳŜǘŜǊΦ 
Residents must place yard waste in special biodegradable Kraft bags which are provided by the borough at no 
charge to the residents.  Avoid putting grass clippings in borough streets because discarded clips can clog 
storm water drains which then will require costly flushing to be paid by you the taxpayer. 

 
White Goods (Large Appliances) and Tire Collection Date:  Saturday, September 15 ($12 tag per item) 
Refrigerators, dehumidifiers, washers, dryers.  Tires must be off the rim. 
Tags can be purchase for these items at the borough hall during normal business hours. 
Computers, monitors, televisions, laptops, peripherals are not accepted for regular trash pick-ups or as a white goods. 
 
The borough has been asked by Lancaster County Solid Waste Management Authority (LCSWMA) to 
once again inform our homeowners/tenants about what they can recycle and ensure they understand 
nothing but the acceptable list of materials prepared properly should be included in the recycle bin.  
Dirty material is trash and belongs in the trash container where it will be used to generate electricity at 
,#37-!ȭÓ ×ÁÓÔÅ-to-energy facility. 

RECYCLING GUIDELINES ɀ ACCEPTABLE MATERIALS 
Paper, Paperboard and Cardboard: Any size. Any quantity 
All sizes of cardboard boxes, clean pizza boxes, food boxes (i.e. cereal & gelatin boxes); EMPTY paper towel and toilet paper 
rolls, paperboard packaging (i.e. tissue boxes), office paper (any color), newspapers and inserts, magazines, catalogs and 
brochures, envelopes an junk mail, paper bags, phone books and other soft cover books. 
Remove all packaging (Styrofoam, peanuts, plastic bubble wrap, plastic liners, etc.)  Break down boxes as flat as 
possible and put them out next to your recycle bins on the scheduled pick-up day. 
 
Aluminum & Steel Cans: food and beverage cans, aerosol cans should be thoroughly rinsed to remove any residue.  DO 
NOT put metal hangers, cooking pots/pans or other scrap metal like foil and pie plates in the bin. 
GLASS: Clear, brown, blue and green glass food and beverage containers.  Remove caps/lids and dispose in trash.  Rinse 
thoroughly to remove all contaminants.  It is OK to leave on labels and neck rings.  DO NOT put light bulbs, dishes, 
glassware, window or automotive glass in bin. 
PLASTIC: #1 through #7 (look for number on bottom of item) All materials must be thoroughly cleaned out before placing 
them in your recycle bin.  Absolutely DO NOT put plastic bags, toys or packaging in the bin. Reuse the bags or ask 
your grocer if they offer plastic bag recycling. 
NEWSPAPERS: Place newspapers, magazines, catalogs and office paper directly in your recycle bin.  DO NOT place these 
items in plastic bags or out for collection where there is a chance of precipitation. 

CARTONS: Juice, milk, soy or almond, soup and broth, wine, cream, egg substitute.  Be sure to remove all caps 
and straws and dispose them in the trash.  Empty and rinse. 

Mrs. Groff of Green Street has informed the borough that this is her last year doing our  
 hanging flower baskets. Therefore, we would like to take this opportunity to sincerely thank Mrs. Groff for 
the many years of donating her time in assembling these baskets for the beautification of Christiana 
Borough.  It was greatly appreciated.  Once again, thank you! 



SPOT LIGHTING” a new or established business in and round our business district. 

In the “SPOTLIGHT” this quarter is Christiana Garage, 610.593.6362; www.christianagarage.com 
 

Christiana Garage ς Auto Repair Shop, 315 S Bridge Street Business Hours: 7:00 AM ς 5:00 PM 
As a family owned business, Christiana Garage has been giving dependable auto services since 1948.  In 
2009 JR. became the third generation to own the garage.  Per their web site they have been serving 
Lancaster and Chester Counties with outstanding auto repairs and inspections at fair prices.  Whether your 
vehicle needs repairs or just preventative maintenance, you can always count on Christiana Garage in 
Christiana.  Christiana Garage does auto repairs such as brakes, electrical problems, tire repair, suspension 
problems and much more.  Their maintenance services include oil changes, air filters, tune ups, air 
conditioning maintenance, etc.  Christiana Garage also do state inspections, state certified emissions checks 
as well as used car inspections and check engine light diagnosis.  {ƻΣ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ 
yearly inspection, or you need an oil change, tire rotation, or your air-condition stops working call 
610.593.6362 to schedule an appointment at Christiana Garage ς Auto Repair Shop.   

 
ORDINANCE REMINDERS-Visit the Borough website or the Borough office during normal 
business hours to read the full ordinances as well as other Borough Ordinances.       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Control & maintenance of Animals (Dog Barking) 

Monitor and control your pets of excessive 
barking to avoid being a disturbance to all.  Dogs 
are to be leashed and/or contained at all times.  
Obey the Pooper Scooper Law by picking up your 
ŘƻƎΩǎ ǇƻƻǇ Ŧrom yards, sidewalks, parks, etc. 

Curfew ɀ Parents/guardians are reminded 
that persons under the age of 18 are restricted 
by a curfew between 10:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. 
the following morning for each and every day 
of the week.  During these hours, minors 
must be accompanied by a parent or legal 
guardian.  The ordinance makes the parent 
or legal guardian responsible for this 
misconduct.   
 

Grass/Weeds-Property owners or tenants 
are required to keep grass and weeds less than six 
inches in height. Cut grass should be swept up or 
blown back/swept onto your property and not into 
the street which will clog the storm water drains or 
left on your sidewalk.   

Curb and Sidewalk Maintenance 
Sidewalks and curbs shall be maintained by the 
property owner. Sidewalks and curbs shall be even 
with no hazardous cracks, broken areas, grass, 
weeds, protruding tree roots or other projections 
in, or under the curbing area and/or pathway 
which create or may create a hazard which may 
cause pedestrians to trip, fall or otherwise be 
potentially  hazardous.  Sidewalk meintenance is 
important for the general safety and appearance of 
our community. 

                           
 

Burning-Portable Outdoor Fireplaces-A portable 
fireplace shall be no more than three feet in diameter 
but not limited to chimineas, patio units, heating lamps 
and cast iron fire pits.  A portable fireplace shall at all 
times be operated a minimum of 15 feet from any 
structure or combustible material i.e.; under trees and 
the flame height is to be limited to 3 feet.  Fires shall 
be attended by an adult at all times.  All fires are to be 
extinguished no later than 12:00 midnight on Friday 
and Saturday and no later than 10:00 pm Sunday 
through Thursday.  Absolutely no burning of paper 
and/or rubbish.  Recreational foods only. 
 
 

THANK YOU! THANK YOU! 

John and Shirley Hirst of North Bridge Street 
for their donation to the flower basket fund. 

Friends of the Library would like to say Thank You to the community for the support given at their Annual 

Flower/Plant sales in June and September on behalf of the library.  Without it, the library would not be able to buy 

books, sponsor various programs for both children and adults, etc.  Plus it’s a wonderful way to meet your 

neighbors and chat while buying beautiful flowers and plants for yourself or to be given to someone else. 

 

http://www.christianagarage.com/

